
QUEENSBOROUGH COMMUNITY CENTRE 

Wednesday, March 6, 2024 

The meeting was attended by Katherine Sedgwick, Willow Tav, Barb Ramsay, Betty 
Sexsmith, Stephanie Flieler, Ed Couperus, Elven Koo, Charles Collin, Adrienne Côté and 
Joan Sims. 

Regrets were sent by Raymond Brassard, Tyler Walker, Donna and Aleksi Moriarty, Tory 
Byers and Kim Alinard. 

Welcome to Adrienne, a new member of our hall committee. 

The minutes were sent out before the meeting. 

Financial report handed out.   

Our event brochure has now been printed (1,000) and ready to be sent out. 

The hall is giving Jamie (who designed the brochure) an honorarium of $200 with a thank 
you card. 

Elaine reported on contact Ryan Reid (new public works supervisor) about water testing for 
the hall. Water testing for homes is diƯerent than for our hall. Katherine to follow up with 
Gloria Raybone. 

Kitchen island: Brennen Ramsay took picture of the old one and sent measurements. Ed, 
Frank and Charles to do. 

Katherine reported that fibre-optic internet service from Bell will not be available until 
2025. Xplornet’s service unlikely to come any sooner. Discussion about getting internet at 
the QCC. 

Thank you to Stephanie or the caution signs put up on the front steps 

Thank you to Kim and Justin for the flags for the well head. 

Katherine reported that the municipality has deferred the question of how to get the parking 
lot sanded in winter to next year. 

Joan has purchased a new kettle and serving spoons for kitchen. 

Aleksi purchased 2 sandwich board signs. 

Potluck dinner a success. Good food and good company.  Met new neighbours. 

Next meeting: Wednesday, April 3, 2024 


